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 Hesperia Wranglers, Inc. 

63rd Year 

Promoting Family Horsemanship For 63 Years 

 

      The Hesperia Wranglers is a family club incorporated in 1958, in Hesperia,  California.   

The intent and purpose of the organization is to: 

      Provide for the promotion of horsemanship for the persons residing in Hesperia and the 

surrounding areas. Promote athletic events in which the use of horse and horsemanship  

are required.  Make available all types and forms of service, organizations or otherwise  as 

may be found from time to time needful, useful or beneficial to the general  public. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cover photo courtesy of Sherry Smith Photography and the Miss Rodeo USA fb page. Platform Speeches at the NATIONAL 

COWBOY AND WESTERN HERITAGE MUSEUM, from left to right : Miss Sunbelt Rodeo– Kayla Shelnut (2nd runner-up),  

Miss ACRA-Haven Davis (3rd runner-up),  Miss Ken Lance Memorial– Shannon Kerr (Directors Spirit Award),  Miss Bar B 

Ranch-Sabrina Jasper, Miss Rodeo USA 2020– Brooke Wallace of Kansas, Miss Hesperia Wranglers-Sara McClaine (4th run-

ner-up), Miss Southern New Mexico State Fair– Alyssa Marable (Miss Congeniality), Miss West Point Rodeo-Kylee Camp-

bell (Miss Rodeo USA 2021),  Miss Limestone Sherriff's Rodeo– Abigail Benz (1st runner-up). 



Hesperia Wranglers, Inc. 

Officers 
      President – Tim Mustaikis…..….………….…….760-220-4960 

 
    Vice President – Troy Cox…………...…..……...760-553-6990 

 
       2nd Vice President– Carol Cronk……………...760-881-2518 

 
       Secretary– Quannah Schuller…..…………...760-906-3005 

 
       Treasurer– Virginia Wilson……………...…...…760-912-1321 

 
       Corr.Secretary– Tonii Mustaikis…………….760-954-6841 

 
 

Board Members 

          Kristi Cardoza                           (760) 987-3021                

              Caren Harvey                          (760) 954-5866 

             Sara McClaine                          (760) 401-3016 

            Robin O’Dell                                (760) 953-7461             

            Diane Schooff                        (760) 936-1558 

          Katrina Warman                            (760) 442-9012              

            Summer Young                             (760) 998-8572  

 

Alternates          

        Cheryl Cox                                (760) 553-6227   

        Staci Parks                                   (760) 987-8689            

             

             

Queens Coordinator 

             Tonii Ventimiglia-Mustaikis          (760) 954-6841 



A Letter from your President 
 Well we made it through our first meeting of the year and  even though we are still meeting via “Zoom”, it 

was great to see those of you that were able to attend. I’m looking forward to seeing everyone at our Awards 

Ceremony on Saturday, February 13th. Please remember that we will need to socially distance and wear face 

coverings as we will be inside. We should be finished setting up and ready to start the Awards Ceremony at 

10:30am. 

 

I am working on appointing folks to our committees as per our By-Laws as it is kind of difficult to ask y’all 

to volunteer like we normally do. I’m sure with this great group of folks in our Officer and Board positions 

we will once again have lots of great things in store this year. We will notify those folks I have appointed to 

the show committee so that they can get their “zoom” meeting scheduled so that they can review and make 

any necessary changes to our Show Rules for 2021, and hopefully be ready to present them at this month’s 

general meeting. It’s truly important that you keep in mind that it is your responsibility to ensure that you re-

view your show rules as well as your By-Laws. Keep in mind that if you have any questions I will answer 

them to the best of my ability & if I don’t know the answer then I will definitely find it. 

 

Memberships are available for new & returning members; Single for those that are 18 & over are $40 & 

Family (everyone must reside in the same home) are $50 for the first five in your household and $10 per 

each additional. Memberships will be considered delinquent for those renewing if not paid by March 1st and 

the list will be in the March newsletter as per our By-Laws of those that are delinquent.  

  

Please remember to stay home if your sick and use a mask if you are unable to social distance and above all 

else stay safe. 

Happy Valentine’s Day to everyone! 
Thank you, 



We want to encourage everyone to continue to support our 2020 

Wrangler Bucks Sponsors as well as our  

Hesperia Wranglers Queens Premier Platinum Sponsor: 

 

Apple Valley Feed Bin 

The Feed Barn  

Hesperia Feed Bin 

J & K Feed 

Happy Trails Feed & Supply 

Hesperia Veterinary Supply 

Phelan Veterinary Supply 

Victorville Motors  

 RAM Truck Center 

 

 Sponsor a Gymkhana Class 

Class Sponsor                      $50.00 

 Silver Sponsor                       $100.00 

  Gold Sponsor                               $200.00     

   Platinum Sponsor                          $300.00 

 

Place an Ad in the Newsletter  

Business Card Size               $25.00 

 Ad Size ~ 1/2 Page                        $50.00 

    Ad Size ~ Full page                             $100.00 

 

Other Sponsorship Opportunities 

Year-End award Buckle: $200_____ 

Year-End award Bronc Halter: $150____ 

 

 



Important Dates to Remember 
 

Awards Ceremony– Saturday February 13th  

@ 10:30 am at the High Desert Grange Hall: 16685 Yucca St. Hesperia, 92345  

General Meeting on the third Wednesday of every month.  

Wednesday January 20th,202  @ 7:30 p.m.   

Lime Street Park, in the Mojave Room. Please keep watching to see if  

the Lime St. Park Building is opened up for our meetings again. 

Anybody wanting their pictures on the front cover or in the newsletter? 

Please send them to Tonii @ hesperia_wranglers@yahoo.com  

And she will choose a photo to put in. 

Don’t forget to check out our website  

@ https://hesperiawranglers.org 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Hesperia Wranglers T-shirt order form 

All special orders and sweatshirts must be paid for in advance  

& are not returnable 



February Birthdays 

Terra Hampton                      February 2nd 

Jayton Woods                       February 3rd   

Alexandrea Wright             February 3rd 

Jolena Cerda                          February 5th 

Leanne Domingo                  February 5th 

Lee Graham                            February 6th  

Shayna Bean                           February 7th 

Sal Cardoza                             February 21st 

 Madisyn Warner                   February 24th 

 Rickie Lambert                      February 25th 

James Frietas                           February 27th 

 

Happy Birthday to all of you!!! 
 

 

 





So I thought we’d try a little something new...instead of me (Tonii) giving y’all my take on the happenings of the month I thought 

we might try to feature our queen or queens occasionally and I thought that Sara’s wonderful representation as Miss Hesperia  

Wranglers was a great way to start this new adventure...  

Throughout the week of January 12-17 of 2021 I had the privilege to represent the Hesperia Wranglers at the Miss Rodeo USA 

(MRUSA) pageant. The MRUSA pageant is held in conjunction with the International Finals Rodeo (IFR) and is hosted by the Inter-

national Professional Rodeo Association (IPRA). Orientation kicked off bright and early at 8 am on Tuesday morning where seven 

other girls and I checked into our rooms and the pageant, ready for the week of a lifetime. We made lifelong friendships and still 

keep in touch today through Snapchat. Throughout the pageant we had many different types of interviews with the three wonderful 

judges. These types of interviews ranged from current events to horsemanship as well as rodeo knowledge and equine science. From 

interviews we moved into events like horsemanship which is one of my favorites and we had the opportunity to ride two draw horses 

that were supplied by 5 Star Quarter Horses. Throughout the week we also got to participate in a few different fashion shows that 

were put on with the speech events. The contestants and I had the opportunity to model different outfits from not only Ariat but also 

Southern Sass Boutique. These clothes were gorgeous and if you want to see any of the outfits go check out the pictures taken by the 

wonderful Sherry Smith with Sherry Smith Photography. I would have to say speeches was the other event that would be considered 

my favorite. I got to talk about my platform Hope for Heroes as well as the great Golden State of California. Hope for Heroes is 

something that is near and dear to my heart because it is based around our country’s Veterans and how people like Mark Drum work 

with horses to help them with their journey into civilian life and even possibly help them start to rope. To round off the week we had 

the opportunity to watch the top fifteen contestants in each of the eight rodeo events compete for the world title. Sunday on champi-

onship afternoon we crowned the next Miss Rodeo USA which is now held by Kylee Campbell who was the Miss West Point Rodeo 

Queen. I am so proud of Kylee and wish her the best during her year as MRUSA I know she will do great. I am proud to say that I 

won the Highest Ad Sponsorship sells as well as 4th runner up. I want to say thank you to the club and everyone who sponsored me 

without all of you I would not have made it where I am today. I had a great time and cannot wait to see where the next chapter of my 

life leads me. 

Sara McClaine  

Until next time... may your boots be dirty, your hair messy and your eyes sparkling. 

 

 

We’d like to thank  

Sherry Smith Photography, the 

Miss Rodeo USA fb page and 

Sara McClaine for the pictures 

on the these two pages. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 




